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Good afternoon, Chair Barnes and members of the House Appropriations Committee. My name is XXXXXXXX and I am [state your job title, the name and location where you work, and how long you have worked there.] I am a member of Maryland Supervisors for Collective Bargaining Rights and the Maryland Classified Employees Association, AFT local 1935. As a state supervisor, currently excluded from the state’s collective bargaining law for Maryland employees, I am here today to advocate for HB 183, and ask this committee for a favorable report.

[Paragraph 2. Talk about The particulars of your job. What a typical day is like, any specific difficulties you have to overcome, etc. How long have you worked for the state, how long have you been a supervisor, were you elevated to that role after X number of years as a state employee, etc. This is your chance to let the legislature know what your jobs are like beyond what the agency heads tell them.]

[Paragraph 3. Why do you want collective bargaining? This is where you can delve more into the particulars of the problem you would like the legislature to address.]

To conclude, when state collective bargaining law was introduced and passed over 20 years ago, we as supervisors were erroneously excluded, even though we are state workers and do not hire, fire, promote, or adjust grievances for any state employee. We again call this committee to issue a favorable report for HB 183. Thank you.
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